
April 2022 Board Meeting   

1. Call Meeting to Order at 5:01 PM in the Los Altos Banquet Room  

Roll Call-Chad Padilla, Gerry Quinlan, Paul Todesco, Wally Iverson, Dan Turnham, Paul Bernier, 
Bob Bowman, Jerry  Simon, Jim Riker.   

2. Minutes from March Meeting- motion to approve from Jerry Simon, second by Gerry 
Quinlan.  Unanimous vote to  approve.  

3. Vice-President/Membership Report- 341 members currently, 38 new members, 14 
reinstatements who were not  members in 2021.  

4. Treasurer’s Report- motion to approve from Dan, seconded from Bob, 

unanimously approved.  

5. Duffer Editor’s Report/Deadline- Chad has pictures for the next issue.  

6. Web Page Report- none  

7. Wednesday Chairman’s Report- Things going smoothly with no problems.  Took week off during 
top-dressing. 27 tee times today, 10 on Thursday.  We have an offer from ACC to play there at the 
same cost as Los Altos.  

8. Golf Advisory Report- Practice green much improved. Aeration done without plugging, due to 
condition of greens.  Purchase order has been placed for netting for #14.  Outdoor seating coming for 
restaurant.  Improvements for drain on  #8. There is discussion about lighting for the parking lot.  The 
fence on #2 does not go all the way to the ground, so balls  can get underneath and go OB.  Wally says 
that in the past, dirt has been graded up against the bottom to prevent this.  

9. Handicap Chairman’s Report- A member dropped out of tournaments because he couldn’t play 
the golds with the  same handicap as the whites.  

10. Tournament Chairman’s Report- Website is set up for registration for May tournament.  Format is 
two-man best ball  / scramble.  A member who is currently a professional wants to play. There was 
discussion followed by a vote to not  allow it until he regains amateur status.  

11. Old Business- Golf Genius emails are going out to over 400 persons, including inactives.  Wally 
said they would be  purged from Golf Genius.  22 valid emails are being rejected.  Some discussion 
followed on possible reasons.  

12. New Business- there was discussion about raking of bunkers, whether rakes should be left in 
bunkers, and the  quality of the rakes.  Some bunkers have no rakes, others have several.  A short 
discussion followed on the yardage  stakes in the fairways and what the ruling is if a ball hits 
one.  Relief may be taken if a stake interferes with stance or  swing, but a ball that hits a stake must 



be played from where it ends up.  Everyone agreed that the stakes are  unnecessary as there are 
stone yardage markers set in the fairways, and vegetation for 150 and 200 yards.  

13. Next Meeting- May 25.   

14. Adjourn- 5:54 
 


